
 

ALL TOWNSHIP 

BUILDINGS WILL 

BE CLOSED: 

Monday, June 19 

Tuesday, July 4 

Monday, September 4 

Township Facilities 

Municipal Building 

7171 Allentown Boulevard 

717/652-4841 

Fax 717/652-8158 

Public Works Department and 

Compost Center & E-cycling Center 

402 N. Fairville Avenue 

717/724-0334 

Water & Sewer Auth. 

7901 Jonestown Road 

717/540-0124 

Parks & Recreation Center 

628 Walnut Avenue 

717/724-0083 

Fax 717/724-0086 

Houck Manor Park 

628 Walnut Avenue 

Fairville Park 

1000 N. Fairville Avenue 

Lenker Park 

7555 Manor Drive 

Houck Memorial Park 

141 Florence Drive 

Skyline Commons Park 

305 Short Street 

 West Hanover Township will have a different 

trash/recycling provider effective July 1, 2023.            

Republic Services was the lowest bidder and will     

provide the trash/recycling services as well as monthly 

yard waste pickup and bulk pickup. Waste            

Management will retrieve their containers and recycle 

them the last week of June. Republic will issue each 

resident containers that are the same size as what we 

currently have. There will be the option to receive 

smaller containers for trash and recycling. The cost of 

bag tags has almost tripled, so going with the quarterly 

service will actually be cheaper. Please see pages 4 & 5 

for a mailer that will be coming to all residents. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

SUMMER 2023 

NEW REFUSE PROVIDER 

BEGINNING JULY 1 

INTERIUM TAX COLLECTER SCHEDULE CHANGES 

Interim Tax Collector Aaron Hoke has 2 schedule changes           

in the next few months. These changes will also be posted on        

the doors at the Administration Building and placed on the         

Administration Facebook page and website. The Tax Office            

will be closed on Wednesday, June 7.  The office will                     

also be closed on Monday, August 7 but will be open                                  

from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Tuesday, August 8. Please see                

page 9 for additional information. 
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WEST HANOVER TOWNSHIP  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

Stacey Connors Chairperson  

connors@westhanover.com  

Kyle Miller Vice Chairman  

miller@westhanover.com  

Donald Steinmeier Secretary/Treasurer  

steinmeier@westhanover.com  

Jay Megonnell  

megonnell@westhanover.com  

Gloria Zimmerman  

zimmerman@westhanover.com  

STAFF  

Township Phone:  717-652-4841  

Mike Gossert, Township Manager ext. 108  

Timothy Houck, Finance Director ext. 109 

Eileen LaForce, Office Manager/Executive Secretary/Asst. Board Secretary ext. 108  

Janet Hardman, Zoning & Planning Administrator ext. 102  

Dana Mitro, Assistant Zoning & Planning Administrator ext. 104 

Sharmaine Harman, Zoning & Planning Administrative Assistant ext. 103  

Tara Rex, Building Codes & Public Works Administrative Assistant ext. 100  

Alexis Woodruff MS4 (Stormwater) Administrative Assistant ext. 105  

Christopher Mumma, Public Works Roadmaster ext. 302  

David Wollerton, Public Works Assistant Roadmaster ext. 301 

John Stitley, Public Works  

Melvin Miller, (JR) Public Works  

Ryan Shradley, Public Works  

Tracy Burigana, Public Works  

Joe Killinger, Public Works  

Keenan Curry, PT Public Works 

Ron Hoy, PT Compost Attendant 

Don Holmes, Parks & Recreation Director ext. 204  

Jeannette Zimmerman, Assistant Parks & Recreation Director ext. 203  

Cathy Wingeard, Parks & Recreation Administrative Assistant ext. 202  

Susan Boyne, PT Parks & Recreation Administrative Assistant ext. 201  

Dan Homrighousen, Parks & Recreation Maintenance  

Ron Harper, Parks & Recreation Maintenance  

|||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||  

Tax Collector: Aaron Hoke 

Township Building, Lower Level Rear  

Office Hours: Monday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  (please see several summer day changes on front cover) 

Wednesday, 2 p.m. to 6 p.m.  

717-545-1200  
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PUBLIC MEETINGS 

 

JUNE 2023 

1st - Board of Supervisors (if necessary) - No meeting 

7th - West Hanover Township Authority (Stormwater) - 6 p.m.  

8th - Zoning Hearing Board - 6:30 p.m.  

12th - Public Safety Advisory Board - 6:30 p.m. - Fire Station #1, Jonestown Road 

13th - Environmental Advisory Council - 6:30 p.m.  

15th - Board Of Supervisors - 6 p.m.  

20th - Sewer Authority - 6 p.m. - 628 Walnut Street, Blue Room 

21st - Parks & Recreation Board - 7 p.m. - 628 Walnut Avenue 

22nd - Planning Commission - 7 p.m.  

 

JULY 2023 

6th - Board of Supervisors (if necessary) - 6 p.m.  

10th - Public Safety Advisory Board - 6:30 p.m. - Fire Station #1, Jonestown Road 

11th - Environmental Advisory Council - 6:30 p.m.  

12th - West Hanover Township Authority (Stormwater) - 6 p.m.  

13th - Zoning Hearing Board - 6:30 p.m.  

18th - Sewer Authority - 6 p.m. - 628 Walnut Street, Blue Room 

19th - Parks & Recreation Board - 7 p.m. - 628 Walnut Avenue 

20th - Board of Supervisors - 6 p.m.  

27th - Planning Commission - 7 p.m.  

 

AUGUST 2023 

3rd - Board of Supervisors (if necessary) - 6 p.m.  

8th - Environmental Advisory Council - 6:30 p.m.  

9th - West Hanover Township Authority (Stormwater) - 6 p.m.  

10th - Zoning Hearing Board - 6:30 p.m.  

14th - Public Safety Advisory Board - 6:30 p.m. - Fire Station #1, Jonestown Road 

15th - Sewer Authority - 6 p.m. - 628 Walnut Street, Blue Room 

16th - Parks & Recreation Board - 7 p.m. - 628 Walnut Avenue 

17th - Board of Supervisors - 6 p.m.  

24th - Planning Commission - 7 p.m.  

 

Unless otherwise noted, meetings are held at the Administration Building, 7171 Allentown Blvd. 
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Republic Services is sending   

out a mailer with this                 

information to every residence. 

If you do not receive one,   

please email Eileen at 

elaforce@westhanover.com 

Thank you! 



                                                                                                                                                                   PAGE 5 



PAGE 6 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

23.001 JTA Consulting Group – owners and applicant. The applicants propose to subdivide tax parcel 68-024-

022 into 4 lots (tax parcels 68-024-022; 68-024-548; 68-022-549; 68-024-550). The engineer for the land                

development plan is Akens Engineering Associates Inc.     

Waivers Requested: 1. Section 173-25(4) dedication of right of way along North Clover Lane                                 

2. Section 173-26 – Curbing                                                                                                                                  

3. Section 173-27 – Sidewalks                                                                                                                            

Approved with all engineer and staff comments met.  

  

 

23.003  JoJo’s The Applicant, Francesco Randazzo, is the owner of real property located at 7800 Allentown 

Boulevard.  The applicant proposes to demolish 3 existing office buildings (a 2 story, 2,800 square foot) office 

building in the front, a 2-story office building (3,100 square foot) in the rear, a one storage detached garage (975 

square feet) in the rear and construct a 940 square foot addition to the restaurant, construct a 2 story, 10,024 

square foot office, storage and restaurant building and add 16 parking spaces in the rear.  The engineer for the 

land development plan is RJ Fisher & Associates Inc.                                                                                     

Waivers Requested:  1. Section 173-26 Curb                                                                                                        

2. Section 173-27 Sidewalks                                                                                                                               

Tabled until June 22, 2023 

ZONING HEARING BOARD DECISIONS 
 

2023.01 Gregory E. Daub Sr. & Cristhea N. Manzano – owners and applicants: Requesting a use variance from 

Section 195-51 to conduct retail sales of recreation vehicles and lawn equipment and related repairs at 7932 

Jonestown Rd, Harrisburg, PA 17112, tax parcel #68-024-143 in the Business Enterprise (BE) zoning district.   

Approved 

 

2023.02 C & M Property Holdings LLC, Cathy Geppert-owner; David Skoczynski dba A Team Automotive – 

applicant: Requesting a use variance from Section 195-46 to conduct automobile repair business in a portion of 

the building (60’ x 100’) located at 7600 Jonestown Road, Harrisburg, PA 17112, tax parcel #68-024-010 in the 

Neighborhood Commercial (NC) zoning district. Approved with conditions. 
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   Buy or Sell, 

I make it EZEZ 

EZEZhomes.com 

Bob Stammel, Realtor 

     Text or call 

     Cell (717) 315-0201 

Office (717) 745-2929 

/////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////

/////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////

THE PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT IS ALWAYS LOOKING 

FOR LOCATIONS THAT WOULD ACCEPT THEIR FILL.              

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED,                                                                

PLEASE CALL 717-652-4841, EXT. 1 

RV PARKING REMINDER 

      Township residents are reminded that it is illegal in West 

Hanover Township to allow people to live in recreational       

vehicles on private property. Property owners will be held      

responsible for this kind of activity on their property. Please 

contact the Code Enforcement Department at 717-652-4841 

ext. 106 for more information or to report any RV activity that 

violates our ordinance. 
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Environmental Advisory           

Council Members (EAC) 

John Miele, Chairman 

Marcel Smullen, Vice Chairman 

Jeff Bridi, Treasurer 

Jay Megonnell 

Paul DeVincenzo 

Michael Walsh 

 

Pit Stops for Pollinators 

The Pollinator Pit Stop Program was designed by West Vincent Township EAC in Chester 

Springs, PA to establish native plants in the landscape which benefit pollinators, birds and add 

natural beauty to our surroundings. The name Pit Stop was used to make the point that          

pollinators move around and that they need food wherever they go. 

The project began by demonstrating the easiest way to convert lawn into garden – the ‘lasagna’ 

method. Cardboard boxes were placed on the ground and a low fence was installed to form a 12’ 

x 4’ garden. Rocks were added to hold the cardboard down and two feet of leaves were placed 

on top and the garden was allowed to overwinter. 

After the soil had warmed at the end of May, the ‘lasagna’ 

had worked perfectly and the garden was planted. The grass 

had died; the cardboard was gone and just enough leaves 

were left to act as a mulch. 

The final step to prep the garden was to make a border of 

flat rocks with landscape fabric underneath to make it easy 

for the lawn crew to mow around it. 

The garden is located next to a well-used trail so park          

visitors may enjoy it all summer long. Another demo was   

recently added using the same technique to provide space for fall blooming flowers. 

A Phoenixville resident who grew up in West Vincent was inspired to create the Phoenixville 

Pollinator Corridor as a Facebook Group which now has 135 residents who’ve signed up to    

establish feeding stations for pollinators in their yards. 

West Vincent presently has 180 households participating in the program. Plants for the            

Pollinator garden include: 5 - Scarlet Bee Balm plants; 4 - Mountain Mints; 4 - Anise Hyssops,              

7 - Whorled Coreopsis and 8 Butterfly Milkweed. See more information at 

www.westvincenttwp.org/environmental-advisory-council 

 

file:///C:/Users/elaforce/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/3UF6DYQY/www.westvincenttwp.org/environmental-advisory-council
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Zoning Ordinance Modernization 
 

The Zoning Ordinance revision process is complete. 

As mentioned in a previous newsletter article the Zoning Ordinance has not had a major update since 

1995. Many things have happened since 1995 that makes our  ordinance, in several instances,             

unenforceable or deficient due to Zoning Law changes or relevant court cases. The Supervisor’s          

objective is to take the 1995 Ordinance and bring it into current day standards as well as making it         

easier to read and understand.   
 

The Proposed Zoning Ordinance has been available for public review on the Townships website, 

www.westhanover.com since March 8. Comments in writing will be accepted by the Township staff via 

email, from our website, USPS or dropping them off at the township building until close of                

business on June 11, 2023. 
   

The Township continues to have an ordinance in the building at 7171 Allentown Blvd, for review if a 

resident wishes to stop in. If you wish to speak with staff about the ordinance, appointments are           

recommended and appreciated. 
 

The schedule for public meetings where the ordinance will be discussed and public                                   

comment received is below: 

 June 22 Planning Commission at 7:00 pm 

 July 27 Planning Commission at 7:00 pm 

 If Needed the August 24 Planning Commission at 7:00 pm 
 

Currently staff is recommending the public hearing of the Ordinance be scheduled                          

for September 7 at 6:00 pm 

All meetings will be held at the Township Municipal Building at  7171 Allentown Blvd, Harrisburg PA. 
 

Once the public hearing is held, the Supervisors will decide on whether to adopt the ordinance or     

return it to the Committee or Planning Commission for additional work. 

GOODBYE AND THANK YOU! 

For almost 10 years Tom Stewart has served as West Hanover       

Township’s Tax Collector while also serving on various boards.   

Tom and his wife will be moving out of the Township in June. We 

wish them all the best and want to thank Tom for being so involved 

in the community. 

Aaron Hoke will serve as Interim Tax Collector until the Board of 

Supervisors appoint someone to complete Tom’s term, which expires 

December 31, 2025. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

http://www.westhanover.com
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West Hanover Township Authority (Stormwater) Update 
 

The 2023 annual stormwater bills were mailed to parcels on March 15. You have the option to pay  in 

full or use the quarterly payment vouchers. All payments should be made directly to Keystone               

Collections via online, over the phone, or mail.  We cannot accept payments at the Township office.    

If you need a copy of your bill, call Keystone at 866-539-1100.  Please make sure your 2023 stormwater 

bill is paid by December 31, 2023.  As a reminder, credits are not applied to delinquent accounts. If 

your payment is not received by the end of the year, you may forfeit a credit.  It is imperative that all 

stormwater bills from your parcel from each year are paid.  If you are unsure of payments made,       

Keystone Collections can assist you. There were annual bills in 2020, 2021, 2022 and 2023.   

 

The Authority has been diligently working on collecting delinquencies from 2020 and 2021.  If you    

received a letter from The Authority or our solicitor Salzmann Hughes, we highly recommend paying 

your past due balances immediately.  Keystone Collections does offer payment plans, you must call 

them to work out an  agreement.  It is important for everyone to understand that not paying stormwater 

fees burdens your fellow residents. For each property owner that does not pay, the remainder of the 

community must make up for that deficit. Whether you agree with the fee or not, fairness requires    

everyone to pay their share.  Please understand the Township is mandated by the State and Federal   

government via our MS4 permit to reduce pollution entering Pennsylvania Waterways which, in     

West Hanover’s case, eventually ends up in the Chesapeake Bay. 

 

In addition to street sweeping, inlet installation, cleaning and repairs, pipe repairs, storm clean up, etc. 

by the Township’s Public Works department, the Authority is also in the near construction stages of two 

stream restoration projects.  The Beaver Creek and the Unnamed Tributary to the Beaver Creek 

(UNT) will start  construction end of summer or early fall when the water levels will be at their lowest.  

The Beaver Creek is across from Central Dauphin High School and the UNT is between Lenker Park 

and Mountain View Swim Club.  The construction bid was awarded to Flyaway Excavating for both pro-

jects, which was the lowest bidder. A third project will take place on Manor Drive sometime in 2024, 

which will complete the project requirements of our MS4 permit.  More information will be provided 

when available.  

 

The Stormwater Authority’s treasurer, Tom Stewart, submitted his resignation to the board at the    

April 12 
 
monthly meeting.  The board vacancy was posted to the Township website on April 13.    

We’d like to thank  Mr. Stewart for his service and time on the Stormwater and all Township boards 

over the last decade.  Don Holmes will replace Mr. Stewart for the remainder of his term expiring     

December 31, 2025. 

 

The Authority hosts their monthly meeting the second Wednesday of the month at 6 p.m. at the    

West Hanover Township Administration building or via Zoom.  Public comment is welcome for those 

that attend in person.  If you would like to submit a comment but cannot attend in person, comments 

can be submitted in writing by 12 p.m. the day prior to the meeting.  All residents are encouraged to   

attend the public monthly Stormwater  meetings.   

 

We hope everyone has a safe and fun summer!  



                                PAGE 11 
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When mowing your lawn, please DO NOT blow          

clippings onto the street. Grass on roadways is extremely 

slippery and hazardous to motorcyclists, joggers, walkers, 

bicyclists, etc. Also, it can be carried by rainfall into 

storm drains, clogging them. 

 

B.C. INTERIORS 
INTERIOR DESIGN, FURNISHINGS,                       

FLOORING, PAINTING, AND                                       

WINDOW TREATMENTS 

CALL JAN BAHRET (717) 671-5107 FOR                          

A FREE, NO OBLIGATION MEETING                                   

TO DISCUSS YOUR NEEDS 

CAR CARE CHECKLIST FOR SUMMER ROAD TRIPS 

-  Check tires and tire pressure      -  Listen to and feel the brakes    

-  Secure and test the battery    -  Top off engine oil and other fluids    

-  Replace wiper blades and replenish windshield cleaner    -  Check belts and hoses  

-  Replenish emergency kit supplies          -  Plan ahead for vehicle service  
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XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Please remember to obey posted speed limits.  Cars are continually 

speeding through our neighborhoods.  We do not want a tragedy to 

happen to one of our residents.  If you are driving too fast, slow 

down.  Not only is it the law but common sense as well. 

The West Hanover Township Newsletter is published quarterly by West Hanover Township 

(WHT). The Township Newsletter is edited by Eileen LaForce with content provided by   

Township Staff, Committees and Boards. The newsletter is distributed to over 3,900 households 

in the community. Statement of facts and opinions expressed in the Newsletter by authors other 

than Township Staff and officers are the responsibility of the authors and do not necessarily   

represent those of the Township officers and staff. All articles, unless otherwise noted, have been 

written and edited by Township officers and staff. Publication of advertising does not imply     

endorsement of products advertised or the statements contained in such advertising by WHT. 

STREET LIGHT OUTAGES 

Please report any street light outages to Eileen LaForce at 

elaforce@westhanover.com or 717-652-4841 ext. 108. 

Thank you! 

 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Secure and test the battery  



Dirt From the Gopher Hole by Claire Zeiters  
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“The Gopher” - WHT  

Senior Citizens Van  

“What do we live for if not to make life less difficult for others” George Eliot 

 

April was “Volunteer Month” but it is never too late to thank a volunteer. I am sure they will  

appreciate the acknowledgement of their dedication. 

 

We can always use new folks to help with the service so call 717-652-1702 to sign up. There are 

several ways in which you can help: driving, dispatching, writing the newsletter to mention a few. 

 

Just a reminder that the vans will not be running the following dates: Monday, September 4,   

Labor Day; Thursday, November 23, Thanksgiving; and Monday, December 25, Christmas. 

 

If you know of anyone who can use the service please give the office number, 717-652-1702. 

We run Monday through Friday 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Medical appointments take priority and we 

will take you shopping, Hair appointments, etc within a 15 mile radius of the township building. 

There are only 3 requirements: you must be age 60 or over, you must live in West Hanover 

Township, and be able to get in and out of the van with minimal assistance. We cannot take 

wheelchairs. 
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XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

HARRISBURG CEDARETTES A UNIT OF TALL CEDARS OF LEBANON FOREST 

#43 IS HOSTING OUR 2
ND

 ANNUAL CEDARETTES FASHION SHOW SPONSORED 

BY 

**BOSCOV’S** 

COME JOIN US FOR LUNCH, BASKET RAFFLES, DOOR PRIZES,  

FASHION & FUN! 

DONATION OF $20.00 PER PERSON 

SATURDAY JUNE 10, 2023 *11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.* 

LOCATION: CEDARS GROVE 8143 JONESTOWN RD HBG, PA 17112 

 *Please get tickets prior to June 2, 2023* 

PROCEEDS GO TO A LOCAL CHILD WHO IS LIVING WITH A                                 

NEUROMUSCULAR DISEASE (MD) RECEIVING PHYSICAL THERAPY. 

ALSO $2,000.00 WILL BE AWARDED TO A HACC STUDENT ENTERING INTO 

TO A MEDICAL CAREER.  

For Tickets or information: Carol Palvekosky 717-580-2019 

palvekoskyca@upmc.edu 

 

             LIONS CLUB CASH BINGO 

              Saturday, September 23 - Doors open at 11 a.m. - Bingo starts at 1 p.m. 

          West Hanover Township Community Center 

           Tickets are available at 628 Walnut Avenue, Monday - Friday from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.     

            $30 for 20 games of cash bingo  -  Food will be available 

Hosted by the Lower Paxton Lions Club in collaboration with the                      

West Hanover Lions Club 

Township Zoning & Planning Administrator Janet Hardman 

and Township Supervisor Gloria Zimmerman recently        

attended the 100th PSATS Conference in Hershey. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

mailto:palvekoskyca@upmc.edu
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TRAP NEUTER RETURN (TNR) UPDATE 

Unfortunately our “partnership” with PennyFix, Inc. has expired. That means there will no  

longer be vouchers for Township residents to redeem to have feral (free-roaming) cats fixed. 

We definitely do have a need here in the Township. The only way to stop the population from 

growing is to have the cats fixed. If there is a business or any individual(s) that would have it in 

their heart to sponsor such a program so that we can keep it going, that would be wonderful.  

We have been fortunate enough to work with three rescues that take care of the surgeries. 

Please contact Eileen LaForce at elaforce@westhanover.com or 717-652-4841 ext. 108.  

 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 
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PAGE 19 CODES CORNER  

BUILDING PERMITS Residents are reminded that ALL building permits require a FINAL INSPECTION to closeout 

the permit. It is the homeowner’s responsibility to make sure a final inspection is scheduled and completed.  If you are 

opening your pool for the season, be sure you had a final inspection completed to be sure it is up to code. 

 

BURN PERMITS A Burn Permit is necessary anytime you want to burn on your property. The permits are only valid for 

one burn. Each individual burn requires a new, signed permit. Burn permits are available at the Township Building and 

on the Township website. If caught burning without a permit, or burning items that  are not allowed, you will be subject to 

legal action.  

 

COMPLAINTS All complaints must be submitted to the Township in writing on a Township issued Complaint Form. 

Forms may be picked up at the Township Office, or downloaded from the website at www.westhanover.com. All com-

plaint forms must be filled out completely and signed by the resident. The Township will not investigate any anonymous 

complaints.  

 

FRIENDLY REMINDER All properties with on-lot septic systems must have their systems pumped every four (4) years. 

A report from the pumper/hauler must be sent to West Hanover Township. Please call the Township at 717-652-4841 for 

a complete list of licensed pumper/haulers.  

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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West Hanover Township Senior Center Meals 

628 Walnut Avenue 

Third Thursday of each month  

The cost is $8.00 per meal.  Please RSVP before the week of the scheduled meal at 717-724-0083.              

Community Center opens at 11:00 a.m., meal served at 12 p.m. 

June 15 

Cup of Chicken Corn Soup, Mini Sub Bar  

Dessert:  Strawberry Shortcake                                                                                                                                        

 July 20 

 Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Potato Salad, Baked Beans  

Dessert:  Watermelon & Cantaloupe                                                                                                                     

August 17  

Gourmet Salad Bar, Dinner Roll & Butter 

Dessert:  Peanut Butter Pie or Coconut Cream Pie                                                                             

Senior Entertainment 

628 Walnut Avenue 

Fourth Thursday of each month - 12:30 - 2:30 p.m. 

The cost is $3.00. Please RSVP before the week of the entertainment at 717-724-0083. 

June 22 

Jeff Krick, Jr. - Elvis Impersonator 

July 27 

Bingo - Gift Cards 

August 24 

Roy Lefever - Vocalist/Pianist 

Senior Electronics Corner 

628 Walnut Avenue 

First Thursday of each month 

The cost is $3.00 per person. Please RSVP before the week of the class at 717-724-0083. 

An opportunity to bring your technical questions to us for help. Bring in your smart phone, laptop or tablet to  

get assistance or to get help submitting online forms or making faxes, etc.                                                  

Beverages and light snacks  will be served. 
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A Message from Don Holmes, Parks Director 

Saturday, June 24  Cape May - A day on your own   $99.00 pp 

Saturday, July 8  Finger Lakes Wine Fest    $109.00 pp 

Wednesday, July 12 Let Freedom Ring...Philadelphia  $125.00 pp 

Saturday, July 15  New York City - A day on your own     $79.00 pp 

Saturday, July 22  Coney Island       $75.00 pp 

Saturday, August 5 The Bronx Zoo      $135.00 pp (adult)

             $130.00 pp (12 & under) 

Neighbors, 

As we count down the days of school that are left, we are thinking about all of the fun stuff that we want to do 

this Summer! Swimming, hiking, playing sports… and the list goes on! We look forward to seeing you in the 

parks. At Fairville Park, we planted over 60 new trees on the upper level. A great mix of dogwoods, oaks,           

maples, and more. We also revamped the parking lot and created a paved walking trail to improve accessibility. 

Stop by for a stroll today! 

At Skyline Commons Park, we are working to complete side by side pickleball courts. They say pickleball is one 

of the fastest growing sports in America and we are jumping on the bandwagon! We plan to have the courts 

complete by the end of June. We are working with a local Brownie troop to establish signage to identify the   

wildlife in the park and look forward to the results!  

Please remember to take away everything you brought with you when visiting the parks. If you are bringing your 

furry friend along, please use our pet waste stations to get a bag or bring your own. We want everyone to enjoy 

their time visiting our parks, and we all have to kick in to keep them clean and safe.  

See you in the parks! 

BUS TRIPS 

West Hanover Parks & Recreation 

628 Walnut Avenue 

717-724-0083 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Document-Shredding Event Hosted by Rep. Joe Kerwin 

Saturday, June 10, from 9 to 11 a.m. 

West Hanover Township Parks & Recreation Community Center, at 628 Walnut Ave.,         

Harrisburg, near Central Dauphin High School off Route 39 

 

Protect yourself from identity theft by shredding documents that contain a Social Security    

number, bank account information or other sensitive details. Stop by the parking lot of        

West Hanover Township Parks & Recreation Community Center for secure shredding. No  

businesses, please, and a maximum of four boxes per household. 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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FIRE COMPANY BANQUET 

West Hanover Volunteer Fire Company 36 recently held their Annual Membership Banquet. Awards were  

given out and Jerry Ozog, Director of PA Fire and Emergency Services Institute was the guest speaker. Pictured 

below from left to right, back row: Township Supervisor Donald Steinmeier; Fire Company President            

Michael Keller; Assistant Fire Chief Tyler Kerstetter; guest speaker Jerry Ozog; Township Manager                      

Michael Gossert; Township Supervisor Jay Megonnell; and Deputy Fire Chief Matt Kuntz - front row:            

Township Supervisor Gloria Zimmerman; Assistant Fire Chief Matt Senft; Assistant Fire Chief Dave Stepler; 

Township Supervisor Stacey Connors; and Township Supervisor Kyle Miller. 

 

ATTENTION BUSINESS 

OWNERS 

If you would like to place an ad in the 

Township Newsletter, please call                    

Eileen LaForce at 717-652-4841,         

ext. 108 or email her at 

elaforce@westhanover.com                         

for more information.                                                 

Thank you! 
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________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

NEWSLETTER CONTENT 

If you or a family member has accomplished a milestone, such as a 50-year marriage, retirement 

from a job after many years, a community service project, any awards (church, scouting, clubs, 

etc.) etc., I would love to announce it in our newsletter.  Pictures can also be included.  Please 

email (elaforce@westhanover.com) or call me at 717-652-4841 ext. 108.  Thank you! 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whether you are graduating from college, 

high school, a technical school,                    

kindergarten or preschool,                                           

CONGRATULATIONS!                                             

Great job!                                                           

We are all very proud of you! 
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UPCOMING PARKS & RECREATION EVENTS 

 

 Thursday, June 8 from 11:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. CPR/AED/First Aid Certification 

 

 Sunday, June 11 from 3 - 5 p.m. Strawberry Social 

 

 Tuesday, June 13 from 12:30 - 5 p.m. Community Blood Drive 

 

 Friday, June 23 from 6:30 - 8:30 p.m. Father Daughter Dance 

 

 Wednesday, June 28 from 7 - 10 p.m. Golden Oldies Dance 

 

Please visit www.westhanover.com for more information or contact the                                           

Parks & Recreation Department at 717-724-0083. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------



PAGE 28 



                                                                                                                                                                  PAGE 29 



 

CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 
 

JUNE 

Thursday, June 1 - Senior Electronics Corner - Community Center (see page 20) 

Thursday, June 8 - CPR/AED/First Aid Certification - Community Center (see page 25) 

Saturday, June 10 - Document Shredding - Community Center (see page 5) 

Sunday, June 11 - Strawberry Social - Community Center (see page 25) 

Tuesday, June 13 - Community Blood Drive - Community Center (see page 25) 

Tuesday, June 13 - Movie in the Park - Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short St. (see page 18) 

Thursday, June 15 - Senior Lunch - Community Center (see page 20) 

Thursday, June 22 - Senior Entertainment - Community Center (see page 20) 

Friday, June 23 - Father Daughter Dance - Community Center (see page 25) 

Tuesday, June 27 - Movie in the Park - Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short St. (see page 18) 

Wednesday, June 28 - Golden Oldies Dance - Community Center (see page 25) 

 

JULY 

Thursday, July 6 - Senior Electronics Corner - Community Center (see page 20) 

Tuesday, July 11 - Movie in the Park - Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short St. (see page 18) 

Thursday, July 20 - Senior Lunch - Community Center (see page 20) 

Tuesday, July 25 - Movie in the Park - Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short St. (see page 18) 

Thursday, July 27 - Senior Entertainment - Community Center (see page 20) 

 

AUGUST 

Thursday, August 3 - Senior Electronics Corner - Community Center (see page 20) 

Tuesday, August 8 - Movie in the Park - Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short St. (see page 18) 

Thursday, August 17 - Senior Lunch - Community Center (see page 20) 

Thursday, August 24 - Senior Entertainment - Community Center (see page 20) 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Sunday, September 10 - Community Festival - Community Center (see page 25) 

Saturday, September 23 - Lions Club Bingo - Community Center (see page 15) 


